Concerns grow over VAT on private school fees as families face tough choices
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A recent decision by the government to impose Value Added Tax (VAT) on private school fees has sparked significant concern among parents in Lincolnshire, particularly one mother who claims the policy is financially burdensome for taxpayers. Sarah, whose daughter Ava was enrolled in a private school before the VAT increase took effect in January, has expressed her worries about the resulting financial implications.
Having withdrawn Ava from the private education system due to a £5,000 fee hike prior to the introduction of VAT, Sarah now relies on transportation provided by Lincolnshire County Council for her daughter to attend the nearest state school, which is located in Rutland, over an hour away by taxi. The county council is reportedly spending up to £8,000 annually to cover Ava’s transportation costs. In comments made to Politics North, Sarah lamented, "Six months ago we paid for Ava's schooling and travel and now the taxpayer pays for both. My husband and I have normal jobs but we worked and saved hard and made a choice which has now been taken away from us.”
The tax, set at 20%, is part of a broader initiative by the Labour government and is anticipated to generate approximately £1.8 billion annually by the financial year 2029/30. A government spokesperson emphasised that the proceeds will be allocated towards the hiring of 6,500 new teachers and enhancing overall school standards, thereby benefitting the overwhelming majority—94% of children—who are attending state schools.
The impact of this policy on private education has been noteworthy. In a survey conducted by the Independent Schools Council, it was found that around 8,500 pupils transitioned from private schools to state schools between September 2023 and 2024, with an additional 2,500 making the switch in January. Lincolnshire County Council noted that it has received 36 applications for state school enrolments from students formerly in private education, but they have not recorded specific reasons for these transitions.
Ava, now 14, has shared her feelings about the school change, stating that it has been “very hard” for her to adjust. She misses her friends from her former private school and noted that her daily routine now requires her to get up an hour earlier.
Adding another layer to the discourse, Loveena Tandon from the pressure group Education Not Taxation argued that the private education sector contributes substantially to the economy and noted that the changes would affect taxpayers without addressing the overall efficacy of state schools. In contrast, an official statement from the Department for Education reiterated confidence that state schools would absorb any additional pupils resulting from the policy, asserting that only 0.1% of pupils would need transport assistance.
The ongoing conversation around the VAT on private school fees continues to evolve, reflecting broader debates about educational choice, funding distribution, and the responsibilities of the state in providing transport for students.
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